RECEIVED
@ VEOLIA MAR 0 3 2008

ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES NORTHWSEIE FLORIDA

TECHNICAL SOLUTIONS
NORTH AMERICA

February 29, 2008

Ms. Melissa Wochle

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
160 Governmental Center

Pensacola, FL 32502-8360

RE: February 20" , 2008 Equipment Event
Dear Ms. Wochle,

Veolia ES Technical Solutions, L.L.C. (Veolia) is submitting this event report in accordance with
the requirements of s. 40 CFR 264.56(i) The event occurred at Veolia’s Tallahassee location and
involved a small electrical fire in the control panel during the operation of what is known as
Lamp Line One. The details are provided below.

Owner:
Veolia ES Technical Solutions, L.L.C.
700 East Butterfield Road
Lombard, IL 601438

Facility:
Veolia ES Technical Solutions, L.L.C.
342 Marpan Lane
Tallahassee, FL 32305
FL0000207449

Type of Incident: Fire

Date and Time of Incident: February 20", 2008 approx. time 7:40am (eastern)

Name and Quantity of Material: There was no material released.

Injuries: None

Potential or Actual Hazard to Human Health or Environment: None.

Quantity and Disposition of Materials: There was no resulting material to clean up from this
incident. '
Narrative: At approximately 7:40am the operator of the processing equipment noticed smoke
coming from the control panel. Upon notification and donning of PPE facility staff members

discovered a small clectrical fire in the control panel of the equipment. This was the result of a
small piece of metal jamming the crusher unit and backing it up, the motor continued to run. The
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overload sensor on the system failed for reasons unknown at this time. All electrical power was
cut to the pancl and the resulting electrical fire was immediately put out using the fire
extinguisher located in the processing room.

Contingency Plan Amendments: A review of the Contingency Plan was completed and the
specific incidences of the spill were reviewed. Veolia determined that amendments to the
facility’s contingency plan are not necessary.

If you have any questions please call me at 850-877-8299.

Sincerely,

VEOLIA ES TECHNICAL SOLUTIONS, L.L.C.

(7

Linda Dunwoody
Operation Manager

cc: Mr. Phillip Ditter - Veolia ES Technical Solutions, L.L.C. EH&S
Mr. John Mc Shane — Veolia ES Technical Solutions, L.L.C. General Manager
File
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